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Freedom of Information Request 
You asked for information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ) on five areas, each of which are answered in turn below.
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).  
I can confirm that the department holds the information that you have asked for, and I am pleased to provide this to you. 
In answer to each of your specific questions:
Question 1 – How did New Ways of Working come about (Core Day)?       

New Ways of Working involves applying the ‘benchmark’ developed in competition by Public Sector Prisons. Its purpose is to contribute to the further efficiencies public prisons are required to make and to optimise the effective delivery of services to help reduce re-offending.  
 

Question 2 – All information on the “New Ways of Working in Prisons (Core Day).      
Applying the benchmark to an establishment involves two elements: the regime refresh and a new approach to staff resourcing. The regime refresh seeks to realise the greatest potential of each prison’s infrastructure and to achieve the expectations set by the NOMS Commissioning Intentions to target resources where they will have the greatest impact on reducing re-offending; and to support the Government’s ambition to make prisons places of real work. The Core Day designed in competition underpins the benchmark and the new ways of working approach.

Question 3 – Are fines now applicable for prisoners returning from Open Conditions and when breaching Home Detention Curfew (HDC)?


 
PSI 31/2013 states that recovery must cease on release from prison custody (excluding ROTL) but the amount owing under the compensation requirement will remain due until the 2 year time limit expires or until the prisoner reaches his/her Sentence Expiry Date, whichever occurs first. Therefore, if a prisoner is recalled to custody on a sentence that was being served when the compensation requirement was imposed the balance of the debt can be recovered provided the time limit has not expired. Similarly, if an unconvicted prisoner is bailed and then returned to custody on the same charge(s), recovery can continue. Recovery must not continue if the prisoner is returned to custody solely on a different sentence/charge.
Question 4 – Are restrictions on usage of phones in prison part of “New Ways of Working in Prisons”?       
There are no specific restrictions on the use of pinphones in the benchmark new ways of working. The new core day determines when prisoners are unlocked and therefore the access times to pinphones. I have attached the new Category C core day for ease of reference.

 

Question 5 – Are there any restrictions on the weekly issue of toilet rolls?      
There are no restrictions on the issue of toilet rolls in the new ways of working. This is an issue that should be raised with the Head of Residence or the Governor locally.


